CALIFORNIA

FIRE PREVENTION OFFICERS

August 8, 2024

Michael Wich, Chairman
ICC Nominating Committee
c/o Will Coffman
International Code Council
900 Montclair Road
Birmingham, AL 35213

Re: Letter to Support Randy Metz for Section A
Dear Chairman Wich:

We are writing to you today to express our strong support for Randy Metz for reelection to the
position of Section A seat on the International Code Council’s Board of Directors. We feel Mr.
Metz will remain an outstanding member of the Board of Directors.

Mr. Metz has dedicated his career to advancing public safety through fire prevention efforts and
promoting fire and life safety by supporting the |-codes and code development process. While he
continues to be an active leader in our association, his mentorship and advice have become an
invaluable asset to Fire Prevention Officers throughout the entire State of California. His
continued commitment to serve on the ICC Board of Directors will benefit all.

Our process to endorse candidates includes reviewing candidates’ involvement in ICC, active
participation with their perspective local chapters, achievements, vision for the future, and
ability to lead and motivate others to engage. We have reviewed Mr. Metz’s resume, credentials,
and his performance as an active member of ICC. We believe his experience and dedicated
leadership will be an asset to the Board of Directors and the organization.

Please accept this letter as our support for Randy Metz for the position of Section A seat on the
International Code Council’s Board of Directors

Thank you for your consideration. Should you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to
contact us.

Sincerely,

Joe Morelli Tim Spears

President, Southern Division President, Northern Division
President@socalfpo.org President@firepreventionofficers.org

California Fire Prevention Officers Association
3620 American River Drive Ste. #230, Sacramento, CA 95864
info@firepreventionofficers.org
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